
Special Meeting of the Windemere Township Board  -  November 13, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM by Chairman, John Wesely.  Others present were 
Supervisors, Pete Steen & Heidi Kroening, Treasurer, Clerk, Scott Danelski.  Absent Treasurer, Ron 
Mossberg. 

 

UNION  NEGOTIATIONS  : 

The new proposed contract between Windemere Township and International Union of Operating 
Engineers (I.U.O.E.) Local # 49 AFL-CIO representing the Windemere Township Road Maintenance 
Employees was discussed.  Motion by Steen, seconded by Wesely to approve the new preliminary 
contract agreement with the edits as discussed at the November 13th, 2019 special meeting between 
Windemere Township and the International Union of Operating Engineers (I.U.O.E.) Local # 49 AFL-CIO 
with effective dates of July 1st, 2020 through June 30th, 2022.  The new contract replaces the old contract 
which expired on June 30th, 2019 and the Windemere Township Road Maintenance Department 
Employees will receive back pay on their December 2019 claim checks for their wage increases which 
started on July 1st, 2020.  Roll Call Vote Taken,  Wesely – Aye,  Steen – Aye, Kroening – Aye.  Motion 
passed, 3-0.   

 

Motion made by Wesely, seconded by Kroening to adjourn the special meeting at 6:42 PM.   

Motion passed, 3 Aye – 0 Nay. 

 

 

                                                                      

RESPECTFULLY  SUBMITTED  :                                                                      APPROVED  : 

 

 

Clerk,  Scott Danelski                                                                                    Chairman,  John Wesely 
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